
 
 

To the Board of Directors of NCACPA, 
 
Effective August 6, 2019, Dr. Kevin L. James, CPA, PhD, Dean of the College of Business and Economics at 
North Carolina A&T State University resigned his position as a member of the NC CPA Foundation Inc.’s 
Board of Directors.   
 
To fill the vacancy of the unexpired term, which expires on April 30, 2021, Dr. James nominated Dr. Lisa 
Owens-Jackson, Chairperson of the Accounting and Finance Department at North Carolina A&T State 
University (bio attached). 
 
During the NC CPA Foundation Board meeting held via conference call on August 6, 2019, the Board 
unanimously voted to approve Dr. Lisa Owens-Jackson as a new member to the Board and her term will 
run through April 30, 2021. 
 
Pursuant to the bylaws of NC CPA Foundation, we seek ratification by the NCACPA Board of Directors, of 
our vote to add Dr. Lisa Owens-Jackson as a new board member. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Cynthia B. Brown, CPA        
President of NC CPA Foundation 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Bio:  Dr. Lisa A. Owens-Jackson 
 
Dr. Lisa A. Owens-Jackson, CPA, became the Chairperson of the Department of Accounting 
and Finance at North Carolina A&T State University on July 1, 2019.  She has served as the 
Associate Dean of the College of Business and Economics at North Carolina A&T State 
University for four years.  Dr. Owens-Jackson was recognized as the recipient of the 2017 North 
Carolina Board of Governors Award for Excellence in Teaching.  She is a Certified Public 
Accountant in Virginia and North Carolina.  Dr. Owens-Jackson received her Ph.D. from 
Oklahoma State University in Stillwater, Oklahoma in 2001.  She has a BS degree from North 
Carolina A&T State University and MA degree from The Ohio State University.  She has been an 
Associate Professor in the Department of Accounting and Finance at North Carolina Agricultural 
and Technical State University since 2009.   
 
She teaches both financial and managerial accounting in the undergraduate, MBA, MACC 
programs.   Her research concentrates on accounting education and the use of financial and 
managerial accounting information in governance and decision making.  She has presented at the 
European Accounting Association Congress, the American Accounting Association Annual 
Meeting, the Institute of Management Accountants National Conference, the Lean Accounting 
Conference and many other regional conferences.   She has published in the Academy of 
Accounting and Financial Studies Journal, American Journal of Business, CPA Journal, 
Strategic Finance, the Journal of Accountancy, etc.   
 
She is a member of American Institute of Certified Public Accountants (AICPA), the American 
Accounting Association (AAA), the National Association of Black Accountants (NABA), the 
North Carolina Association of Certified Public Accountants (NCACPA), The PhD Project, Delta 
Sigma Theta Sorority, Beta Alpha Psi and Beta Gamma Sigma. She serves the Greensboro 
community as an instructor in the Providence Baptist Church SAT Prep Program and a volunteer 
at the Doris Henderson Newcomers School.  She is the faculty advisor of Beta Alpha Psi Zeta 
Sigma Chapter and was recognized as a 2016 National Faculty Advisor of the Year.  She served 
as the treasurer for the YWCA of Greensboro Board of Directors (2010-2012), as a diversity 
trainer for the National Coalition Building Institute (2008-2010), as a Big Sister in Big Brothers 
and Big Sisters of America for over 10 years.  She resides in Whitsett, NC with her husband, Mr. 
Randall Jackson. 


